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XX GENERAL CHAPTER

THE FOLLOWING DAY… GETTING THE WORD OUT ABOUT OUR CHAPTER

One month ago today the 20th General Chapter came to a close. The following day, the delegates set about transmitting the Chapter’s lines of thought and action. Their personal experiences illuminate the texts, texts that reveal exciting challenges that lie ahead for our Marist Institute.

Two most important texts were approved on the Chapter’s final day: the message “Choose Life,” addressed to the brothers, and an open letter to the greater Marist Family. The message will be posted on the web in late December or early January. The open letter addressed to the entire Marist Family will appear in the next Chapter Bulletin.

Owing to requests from Provincials, the General Council has decided to allow time for each Province and District to tailor the way it passes on the Chapter’s message, being sensitive to local concerns such as calendars, pastoral plans, meeting schedules,  and the particular communities of brothers receiving the message. For that reason, the Chapter web site has been quiet for awhile. Gradually however, now that a month has gone by, the site will pick up where it left off and go on to broaden its scope.

THE 20th GENERAL CHAPTER ON 

CD-ROM

A CD-ROM is about to be released containing texts and photos from the Chapter. The idea is to provide those responsible for transmitting the news of the Chapter with the wherewithal to accomplish their work effectively. 

Br. Luis García Sobrado, our Vicar General, has led a team of brothers working on polishing texts and verifying the quality of translations. A task these brother have carried out with patience and dedication. Our Publications Office has selected more than 2,000 photos to be included on the CD-ROM.

NEW GENERAL COUNCIL OFF AND RUNNING

Brothers on the new General Council devoted October 15th to 19th to holding their first plenary sessions. Getting to know one another, promoting the work of the Chapter, drawing up a preliminary agenda, coordinating activities… All but one of the six Councilors have returned to their home Provinces to complete any unfinished work. Brothers Seán, Luis, and Antonio Ramalho remain at the General House.

On November 3rd, Br. Seán attended the Provincial Chapter of Beaucamps-St Genis in France for the installation of Br. André Déculty as Provincial.

FRATERNAL GOODBYES

Almost all of the former General Councilors have said their goodbyes to the brothers in the General House and gone back to their home Provinces. Yesterday, November 12th, there was a Mass followed by refreshments and supper to bid a fond farewell to Br. Benito, who returns to his Province of Catalunya in Spain this week. During the gathering for refreshments, Br. Seán addressed heartfelt words to him, expressing our abiding gratitude and friendship.
	TO OUR ENTIRE MARIST FAMILY


Dear Friends, 

Greetings to everyone! A heartfelt letter to the whole Marist world, filled with our warmest tidings of life and hope.

You are countless in number, from places and cultures all over the world, forming with us one enormous family. Teachers and co-workers, catechists and animators, students and graduates of our schools, parents and relatives, members of Fraternities, and people belonging to many other Marist  organizations... What abundant life!

Our General Chapter has been a rich and powerful experience, and we are eager to share it with you by means of this letter. We are convinced that each and every one of you and all of us have been filled to overflowing with graces (cf.Jn 10, 10), and that the presence of our Lord and Savior, God-with-us, is behind all of this. 

The Lord is speaking to us forcefully – in the wide-awake eyes of children, the refreshing smiles of youth, the dedicated work of adults, the welcoming hugs of the elderly... He is calling on us to continue on our journey, our search for new paths.

We want to remember in a special way those of you who are ill, weak, having needs of every kind, those of you who are feeling discouraged and lonely, those mired in poverty.... We feel closer to you than ever, and are certain that life contains in itself a miracle and source of prophecy in the small and fragile realities of every day, as it does in the form of a seed. The Father of Life will not be silenced!

For six weeks at this General Chapter in Rome, the 118 of us brothers have been immersed in an intense experience, been enriched besides by the participation of 17 lay men and women who shared their time with us. In addition, we are very aware that the whole Marist world has been with us at this Chapter.  You have. Thank you!

We thank you one and all for Your interest and the hopes and dreams that you brought to the Chapter, your closeness to us in thought and prayer, and your many thoughtful signs of support and encouragement.

And we ask you to continue to accompany us on our journey into the future, toward our growth as persons, as communities, and as an Institute.

Reflecting together in a process of discernment, we have looked at and embraced the reality of young people and our world, our Marist life, and the Church. In doing so, we have come upon many lights and shadows, and also many signs of vibrant life. From these, we have chosen five on which we felt a strong desire to take action and to implement in concrete and practical ways. 

· In the fountain of living waters... we feel called to center our lives and communities around Jesus Christ – with passion, as Mary did. To accomplish this, to set in motion processes leading to human growth and conversion.

· Realizing how priceless it is for brothers to live as one in heart and mind... we feel called to revitalize our communities, so that they will be beacons of fraternity, simplicity, and a life rooted in the Gospel, at the service of our mission.

· Enlarging our tent... we feel called to deepen our specific identity as brothers and lay persons as we share our lives together – our spirituality, mission, formation, .…

· Like an all-consuming fire...  we feel called to go forward together, brothers and laity – decisively and unambiguously – to live in the presence of the poorest, most marginalized of children and young people, educating, evangelizing and being in solidarity with them.

· All of this being carried out with the style of governing and animating that we want, a style that will be more and more at the service of life.

As you can see, the ever-revivifying Spirit (cf.Gal 5, 25) is continuing to fill us with life and hope-filled dreams. But turning our vision into reality will not be easy. How does one go about developing processes for promoting our Marist apostolic spirituality? Deepening levels of fraternity? Making our present-day mission and solidarity more tangible and effective? Taking new steps on the road we share as brothers and lay persons?

Dearest friends, you know us and esteem us – and so we feel encouraged to ask you for your full support and blessing. In sharing with you these calls that we have discerned, we hope you will look upon them as your own. Especially because, as you understand so well, the road we share as brothers and lay persons is one of our common concerns and challenges. You have a crucial role to play.

To be successful we will need to work side by side in meeting many of these challenges: promoting events and processes for reflecting together to arrive at a deeper sense of who we are; fully supporting common formation programs that include content specific to each of our vocations; growing in corresponsibility and mutual cooperation, both in our existing works and new endeavors; and moving ahead with the creation of open communities, dedicated to working with young people, especially those who are most abandoned and forsaken.

God willing, with our gaze fixed on Mary, we will learn once again how to listen and be welcoming and innovative in our ways of living in the midst of these young people. These attitudes are central to our Marist apostolic spirituality. May Mary inspire us as educators and heralds of the Gospel, so that we can give top priority to those who are most in need, those who “have no wine” (Jn 2, 3), no education, no guidance, no love...

Today, with Champagnat – the man of great love and the heart that knows no bounds – we are again looking upon the world through the eyes of faith and tender love. And again he is telling every single one of us: “How much good you can do, my friend!”

Thank you for your presence in our lives, for your friendship and goodness to us. And thanks also to Jesus, who invites all of us to “put out into deep water…” (Lk 5, 4). For life is never-ending. Our God is a God of the living, and we have many reasons for believing, hoping and loving... certain that  “this hope of ours will not leave us disappointed.“ (Rom 5, 5)

Ever-united with you in our commitment to Choose life!

Your brothers,

The capitulants of the XX Marist General Chapter

Rome. October 13, 2001

_______________________
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